

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE HOMELESSNESS PREVENTION AND SOCIAL HOUSING SUB-COMMITTEE HELD ON 15th JUNE 2022

PRESENT: Councillor A Farrell (Chair), Councillors T Jay, S Peaple, B Price

and P Turner

The following officers were present: Rob Barnes (Executive Director Communities), Tina Mustafa (Assistant Director Neighbourhoods) and Joanne Sands (Assistant Director Partnerships)

1 WELCOME AND APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

The Chair Councillor A Farell welcomed the members to the committee. There were no apologies for absence

2 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor S Peaple declared a none-pecuniary interest as a Trustee of Heart of Tamworth Charity who work closely with the council on homelessness issues.

3 BACKGROUND

The Executive Director – Communities updated on the progress of the first formal meeting of the committee. Work is in progress in establishing the Terms of Reference for the Committee and the Executive Director will be working with the Monitoring Officer to be clear on the decision-making role of this subcommittee Going forward there will be a revised workplan, more information on how the committee will be working within the Council's Constitution and to identify clearly the decision making powers of the committee and some further proposals of how to develop the Sub Committee going forward.

Committee sought clarity on the following:

How will the workplan will be shaped going forward - The workplan will be linked to the Forward Plan and Business Plan but would welcome any issues that the committee would like to include.

What is the condition of our housing stock? – Officers confirmed the housing stock is in relatively in good condition, regular stock condition updates take place. Low level back log of repair. There are issues such as energy efficiency which is a continuous challenge.

How many Homelessness people are there in Tamworth - figures are separated as people who are on the Housing Register and rough sleeping. At the last annual count of rough sleepers' assessment there were 3 rough sleepers and there is now only 1 defined rough sleeper. Work also takes place supporting people with access to the register with 700 - 800 on the register. People who are assessed as homeless are supported through Personal Housing Plans.

4 ENVIRONMENTAL MAINTENANCE OF COUNCIL ESTATES

The Environmental Maintenance of Council Estates update was deferred to the next meeting.

5 PRIVATE SECTOR HOUSING

Jo Sands – Assistant Director gave an update on the Council's Private Sector Housing.

Currently Tamworth Council have 67 Licensed Houses of Multiple Occupancy. Clarified that any properties that house 5 or less bed spaces are checked but do not need to be licensed. Councillors sought clarity on how many HMO's we know of have been checked. JS to provide the answer.

There are around 3,000 private rented houses in Tamworth.

6 REGULATORY STANDARDS SELF ASSESSMENT

Tina Mustafa, Assistant Director -Neighbourhoods gave an update on the Regulatory Standards Self-Assessment for the council housing service.

The Government, as part of the new social housing regulation bill its commitment to repairs and decency.

Tamworth as chosen to commission an external self-assessment of all housing services in the authority. This would give a base line assessment and enable TBC to work on an improvement plan.

Councillors asked the following questions:

What is the sanction for an organisation or Landlord that is not performing or have an improvement plan - there will be unlimited fines, and as there is a need to have named officers identified this gives personal accountability and ultimate sanction is the Government can appoint people to be on the management team.

Additional resources will be needed for training for tenants, members, and infrastructure

This Committee gives a platform to be able to look at the baseline, compliance, and the improvement plan to work with tenants with Cabinet's endorsement and to discuss and work and challenges.

Chair			

